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Vienna, February 2021 

 

 

Dear parents and legal guardians, 

 

the school opening at the beginning of February brought us a bit closer to our usual everyday life. 

Most of us are for sure happy about that. 

However, the opening has also meant that all the children are present in the school again, which 

means that there is again a greater rush in and out of the school building. Especially between 7:35 

a.m. and 7:50 a.m. and after regular classes at 3:30 p.m., when many parents come to pick up their 

children in front of the school. 

Hence our appeal and recommendation: 

DO NOT stop in the 2nd lane. 

There is a lot of traffic right in front of the school, especially during the rush hour mentioned above. 

The local police will carry out more checks again. If you want to pick up your child by car, please use a 

regular parking space in the vicinity. There may also be occasional reports. 

 

NO waiting in front of the blue entrance gate. 

This is a bottleneck that most children go through and should therefore always be kept free. Agree 

on a point with your child (for example on the other side of the street, at the end of the fence, ..) 

where they can look for you. That way we can create the necessary distances here too. For older 

children, a meeting point a little further away (e.g. at BILLA or Anker) in the area could possibly be 

used. 

 

Please help jointly, to avoid large gatherings of people. 

Many thanks for your support! 

 

Best regards, 

Thomas Meitz 

 

 


